Minutes of the Tarrant Hinton Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on 22nd September 2023 at 7.00pm


Present: M Nathan, D Watt, R Kent, Cllr S Jespersen and 15 members of the public

Apologies: C Hannam, R and K Hooper, R and C Foley, R and A Ellis, E Nathan and L Millen

The minutes for the meeting held on 26th May 2023 were approved and signed.

1/3/23	 Finance

	Opening Balance					£1,526.90

	Expenses
	THPC Insurance Zurich				£180.32
	Hogan Garden Services				£40.00
	DAPTC Subs						92.24

	Closing Balance					£1,214.34

R Kent confirmed that we will now need to pay to run the website at a fee of £9.99 plus VAT per month and a direct debit has been setup accordingly.


2/3/23 Planning applications

1. P/FUL/2023/00198 – Throatfield Dairy – GRANTED

2. P/OUT/2020/00026 – Blandford Bypass

Cllr Jespersen spent some time explaining the complexity of the three phased approach to the development on the Blandford Bypass. It was due to be reviewed at the North Dorset Planning Committee on 26th September 2023 but this has been postponed until the October meeting due to issues concerning building inside the Pimperne Parish boundary. Cllr Jespersen confirmed that whilst North Dorset can now meet its five year housing supply, this application had merit.

Concerns were raised about infrastructure, particularly road congestion, and social amenities such as schooling and medical services. Cllr Jespersen confirmed that whilst a plot of land had been set aside for a primary school, Dorset Council have no plans to build a school. Also under Section 106 payment money will go to the NHS but this does not necessarily mean any provision of new medical services.

A question was raised concerning the provision of affordable housing. Cllr Jespersen confirmed that Dorset had a strict policy of ensuring developers stick to planned numbers. However, this did not discount the developer arguing against the viability of the number, which would in the event be negotiated with the planning team.
3. P/HOU/2023/05133 – Ash Tree House – NEW out for comment

Planning General

The Parish Council confirmed the requirement for considered development within the Parish due to the village being a conservation area with a number of listed buildings. The Parish Council has an obligation to review all planning and highlighted the need for residents to be aware of these constraints and seek planning advice prior to embarking on any work.


3/3/23 Rights of Way – Requests for Change

R Kent and M Nathan had a site meeting with Jill Hooper, Symonds & Sampson, and G Stanley from Dorset Council concerning the proposal to re-route footpaths around Barton Hill Dairy, Hinton Bushes and Pimperne Long Barrow. It was agreed that in principle the re-routing of a right of way might be acceptable but the complete removal of a right of way would be problematic.

The amended plans, see below, were presented to the floor for review.

1. There were representations from some present in support and some present in objection for the request for change, but no overall agreement either way.

2. Comments to note were made as follows,

a. All Rights of way within the request for change are used by walkers and horse riders
b. Not all rights of way are maintained
c. Rights of way are ancient rights that should not be changed
d. Support for these changes would set a precedent
e. Are the good reasons to close rights of way?
f. The landowner will incur a cost of £4,000 for the one change and greater for more changes
g. The landowner is following a protocol for engaging the parish, this should be recognised, and the same for all rights of way within the parish which should be maintained and not changed for convenience

The Parish Council will follow up as and when the request is formally presented.


4/3/23 Steam Fair

The parish have received an email from Martin Oliver concerning the GDSF 2024. The salient points being as follows;

“There has been a great deal of speculation over the past few weeks and months as to whether the Great Dorset Steam Fair will return in 2024. We would like to take this opportunity to confirm that we are still working towards  finding a way of safeguarding our great show for the future and are looking at all and every available every option.
 
At this point we cannot give any confirmation as to whether next year’s GDSF event will run (due to be held on Thursday 22nd August to Bank Holiday Monday 26th August 2024) and will provide a further update in due course.”




5/3/23 Speed watch – nothing to report

6/3/23 Home watch

A general comment was made concerning a spate of targeted attacks on outbuildings in Chettle. It is up to all of us to be vigilant and follow good practice, as best we can, in prevention.

R Kent highlighted that he had attended a meeting arranged by Cllr Jespersen with the Police and Crime Commissioner – David Sidwick, who reviewed his key priorities for 2021 – 2029. Priority 4 being to Fight Rural Crime. The PCC confirmed a fourfold increase in resourcing and capacity over 2022, launch of country watch website to inform and provide news on rural crime, see https://www.countrywatchdorset.co.uk. Also see flyer “TWO YEARS ON” on the Parish Noticeboard.


7/3/23 Village Hall Report 

R Erridge confirmed the Village Hall remains busy being booked most nights.


8/3/23 PCC Report

T Smith provided the following report for the PPC
1. We had run a very successful Tarrant Hinton History Day in August led by Richard Foley.
1. The Harvest Thanks giving service will be this Sunday 24th September.  Donated goods will go to the Blandford Food Bank and money donated to the church will be sent to Sudan to provide fresh water.
1. There is as yet no resolution to the future structure around the parishes of Tarrant Hinton nor Tarrants Gunville and Monkton.
1. The Parochial Church Council does not have sufficient funds to pay for both mission (cost of a priest) and to maintain the Grade 1 listed church. 

9/3/23	AOB

The Tarrant Hinton Parish website can be found at
 
http://www.tarranthintonparishcouncil.co.uk


R Kent is site administrator and would happily extend the coverage above that required to undertake our Parish Council responsibilities.

With Village Hall bookings covering all nights bar Friday we agreed to continue to hold meetings on Fridays.


11/2/23 Date of Next Meeting:

Friday 12th January 2024 at 7.00 pm, Tarrant Hinton Village Hall.


Richard Kent
Parish Clerk


								_______________________
Approved by							Mike Nathan

Position							Chairman
Date	


































Appendix 1 – South Farm rights of way change request
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South Farm – Request for rights of way change



















Appendix 2 – PCC Update
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It has been another busy and
productive year, with progress
being made across all the priorities
of my Police and Crime Plan.

Such activity will be maintained
throughout my time as PCC, as |
continue to deliver on the

commitments made in the Plan.

Once again, there have been some big
successes and developments and | have
highlighted some of them for you in this
leaflet, but if you would like to know
more about my work and that of my
office, | would encourage you to go
online to my website to find out more or
simply scan the QR code below.
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CONTACTING DORSET
POLICE — CHANGES
FOR THE BETTER..

Over the last year, a lot of work has gone on to improve the connectivity
of Dorset Police to the people and communities it serves.

In March of this year, Dorset Police switched to using a national policing
website platform now used by more than three-quarters of police forces
in England and Wales.

In order to make policing more visible and connected, it followed that
the force should take advantage of the national website which aims to
encourage more online reporting and improve the ease and accessibility
for those wishing to contact the police.

Key features of the new website include an entirely overhauled online
reporting system. A series of easy-to-use forms, tested and designed by
national experts, allow members of the public to report a wide variety of
crimes, incidents, and intelligence online.

In the years ahead, and with the collective power of uk policing behind
it, the new system will continue to be improved and expanded upon.

NEW DORSET POLICE WEBSITE
www.dorset.police.uk
Go online and take a look at the new website, whether

you want to find details of your Neighbourhood Policing
Team, apply for a charity collection licence or report a
crime - it can all be done easily online.

DORSET Office of the Dorset Police & Crime Commissioner

POLICE & CRIME Force Headquarters T 01202 229084
EOMiH155 (ONE R e 2 =
DAVID SIDWICK th, Dorchester E pec@orset pnn police.uk

Dorset DT2 8DZ wwwdorset pec police.uk
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MAKE EVERY PENNY COUNT
« Ministry of Justice and Home Office grants have increased
to 683,000, an increase of over £95.000 in grant funding
to support victims of crime.
* Dorset has welcomed a new Chief Constable in March of
this year - Amanda Pearson brings a wealth of
experience and knowledge to the role.

* 1553 people responded to my precept consultation - with
a convincing majority supporting my proposals.

MY
VISION

MAKE DORSET
THE SAFEST
COUNTY

Fight Violent
Crime &
High Harm

more about

CUT CRIME & ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR

* Darset Police continue to implement Operation Relentiess to
tackle Anti-Sacial Behaviour (ASB) across Darset and incidents
of ASB have reduced by 13% compared to 2122

* Round 2 of the Operation Relentless Community Fund gave
£50,000 to 12 organisations for a range of nitiatives designed
to reduce ASB across Dorset. Projects included instaling CCTV,
securing an old tailet block used by drug dealers, and providing
diversionary activities for those at risk of being invalved in ASE.

+ Home burglaries have decreased in 2022/23 with pasitive
outcome rates increasing. Dorset Police also now attend all
victims of home burglary.

FIGHT VIOLENT CRIME & HIGH HARM

* The work of Operation Scorpion, the south west regional
drugs operation and Dorset's own Operation Viper have
continued to hit those involved in illegal drug supply with
21"County Lines' being shut down in the last 12 months.

This year has also seen the introduction of Operation Focus
in Dorset. Identifying and targeting those offenders who
cause the most harm to women and girls, 5o that when
arrests happen, the most is made of the opportunity to
achieve charges being brought against the offender

sit www.dorset.pce.police.uk
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